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Public Utilities Commission 
Capital Building 1st Floor 
500 E. Capital Ave 
Pierre, SD 57501 
 
Subject: Thank you on denying Docket HP24-001. 
 
Good morning. 
To Gary Hanson, Kristie Fiegen, Chris Nelson,  
and Staff of the S.D. Public Utilities Commission. 
 
Thank you for your due diligence, upholding the 
Rules of Law; S.D. Supreme Court decision, S.D. 
Codified Law, S.D. Constitution, and U.S. Constitution. 
 
Thank you all for the intestinal fortitude to see 
this travesty through.  I know there had to be 
 many times this was a burden, stressful, and 
worry-some sleepless nights. 
 
I know one of the most important things that occurred 
was Landowners went “Ugly Early”; started talking 
among themselves, sharing their experience’s, 
raising up, meeting at their House’s, Town Halls, 
probably Bars too, attending Township and County 
Commissions meetings, organizing, and Grassroots 
formed. 
 
Summit Carbon Solutions caused all this up raising in 
Landowner Rights and Legislative changes with their 
harassment, intimidation, stress, threats, and law 



suits.  Now other States are rebelling.  Anyone 
associated with SCS should be ashamed of themselves. 
 
Thank you PUC for an open mind, doing what was 
responsible, and listening to the People of South Dakota. 
You may not realize it right now, but denying a permit to 
construct a Weapon of Mass Destruction (W.M.D.) waste 
CO2 pipeline has saved lives! 
 
Thanks for taking the time to read my Thank You and 
me using my 1st Amendment Right. 
 




